

April 3, 2017

The Honorable John F. Kelly Secretary of Homeland Security Department of Homeland Security 3801 Nebraska Avenue, NW Washington, D.C. 20528

The Honorable Tom Price Secretary of Health and Human Services Department of Health and Human Services 200 Independence Avenue, SW Washington, D.C. 20201

Dear Secretary Kelly and Secretary Price:

We write regarding the recent uptick in immigration enforcement actions across the country pursuant to President Trump's policy directives. We are particularly concerned about the impact of such policies on vulnerable people, including the children of deported parents. More than 5,100 children enter the child welfare system each year because of the deportation or detention of their parents^[1]. These children are United States citizens, and the deportation of their parents leaves them vulnerable in myriad ways.

As you know, separation from a parent can cause significant negative mental health effects in children. Studies have shown that children who experience these types of traumatic events can suffer from symptoms of anxiety and post-traumatic stress disorder, have poorer behavioral and educational outcomes, and experience higher rates of poverty and food insecurity^[2]. Abruptly separating from parents is a highly destabilizing, traumatic experience for children, and one that carries long term consequences such as feelings of loss and grief, economic hardship, and increased risk of neglect and abuse^[3]. Additionally, as parents and children are separated, more youth are entering into the child welfare system – a system that is already straining to meet the needs of the many children it serves.

We therefore seek answers to the following questions, and would be grateful for your response within 30 days:

1. How many children have entered the child welfare system and been removed from their parents' care as a result of their parents being deported since January 2015?

^[1] Center for the Study of Social Policy. Healthy Thriving Communities: Safe Spaces for Immigrant Children and Families. (Feb. 2017). http://www.cssp.org/policy/2017/Safe-Spaces-Immigrant-Children-Families.pdf

^{|2|} Human Impact study at http://www.familyunityfamilyhealth.org/

^[3] Nazarian, Gaiane, "Separation Due To Deportation: Psychological, Emotional, And Economic Effect On Children Of Deported Parents" (2014). Electronic Theses, Projects, and Dissertations. Paper 48.

- a. Of these children, please provide data on the type of placements, i.e. foster families, kinship care, or congregate care placement. For those children placed with kin families, what types of trauma-informed supportive services are in place to ensure that these placements are stable and children can thrive?
- 2. What is the estimated financial cost to taxpayers to support U.S. citizen children of deported parents while they are in foster care? Please provide all available data since January 2015, to include an aggregate number and the average cost per child per day, and the average length of stay in foster care.
- 3. What procedures are in place to screen individuals who are in the process of deportation to identify whether they are parents?
- 4. What is your policy when making an arrest of a parent in terms of ensuring continuity of care for minor children?
- 5. What is Department of Homeland Security's policy regarding contacting local child welfare agencies and what is your protocol when the agency detains an individual and children are in the home without a caretaker?
- 6. What policies are in place to protect the children's interests in these proceedings?
- 7. What are your agencies doing to ensure that parents in deportation proceedings can meaningfully participate in resultant child welfare cases, and visit with their children?
- 8. Is there a plan to increase federal funding through DHS to support local departments of social services across the country as they experience an increase in their foster care responsibility as a result of new DHS policy?

If the data requested in this letter are not available, we would like to request that your agencies start maintaining them. This information is critical for identifying children in need of support and illuminating potential unintended consequences of immigration policies.

Thank you for your attention to this issue. We look forward to hearing from you soon.

Sincerely,

KIRSTEN GILLIBRAND

Kirsten Gillibrand

United States Senator

THOMAS R. CARPER

United States Senator



CHRISTOPHER A. COONS United States Senator



AL FRANKEN United States Senator

JEANNE SHAHEEN
United States Senator

SHERROD BROWN
United States Senator

JEFFILY A. MERKLEY
United States Senator

MARTIN HEINRICH United States Senator

EDWARD J. Markey
United States Senator

JACK REED
United States Senator

ROBERT P. CASEY, JR.

ROBERT P. CASEY, United States Senator

ROBERT MENEND Z United States Senator Mazie K. HIRONO

United States Senator

CATHERINE COLTEZ MASTO

United States Senator

RICHARD J. DURBIN United States Senator

KAMA D. HARRIS United States Senator